HULL AND DISTRICT SQUASH ASSOCIATION LTD

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Monday 2 June 2003 at 7.30 pm at the Hull and East Riding Club

Present

Steve Ball, Mike Clemson, Andy Tordoff and Richard Townsend (Directors)  

Representatives of the following member clubs; Anlaby, Appleby Frodingham, Barringtons, Beverley, Blackburns, Ferriby Hall, Goole, Haltemprice, Hull and East Riding and University Staff

Apologies were received from David Morrison (President), Tony Barker and Mike Slade (Vice-Presidents), and Adrian Pybus (Blackburns)

Minutes of the 2002 Annual General Meeting were agreed as a correct record, and there were no matters arising

Annual Report for 2002-2003 was given to members present and presented by Mike Clemson. It was noted that Ridings should be deleted from the list of members and Withernsea added. The introduction to the report noted the initial difficulties caused by the withdrawal of the newly appointed Administrator at the start of the season, and recorded thanks to Steve Ball for taking up the position at short notice. The Hull and District Leagues and the Ladies League had taken place, but other proposed events had been adjusted or cancelled. The Presentation evening had been a successful event marred only by the small numbers attending. Responses to a questionnaire sent to all members had shown strong support for the activities of the Association, and indicated a number of areas for development. The Report was accepted by the meeting

Financial Report for the year to 30 September 2002 was presented by Richard Townsend, with an update showing the current balance to be £5,500 with a payment to the Administrator outstanding. The Association was therefore in a healthy position, due mainly to the outcome of the legal action taken against the Association. It was agreed that David Berridge should be re-appointed as Auditor

The Board of Directors remained the same, with Steve Ball’s re-election being approved and no further nominations having been received. It was reported that Roy Woodcock had decided not to become a Director because of other commitments

Areas of Activity 2003-2004. The meeting considered and approved a proposal from the Directors that the main business of the Association should be the running of the various inter-club competitive activities. Steve Ball was standing down as Administrator, and it was agreed that he be replaced by a League Organiser paid £6 per hour for 12 hours per week for 42 weeks of the year. In addition, a Development Group would be established to take forward some of the other activities which members had indicated they wished the Association to pursue in the responses to the questionnaire sent out earlier in the year

Rules 2003-2004. The meeting considered a proposal from the Directors that, in rule 3, the sentence ‘only one member shall be accepted from each venue’ should be deleted, and that rules 4 and 5 should be deleted in their entirety, and replaced by a list of expectations of member clubs entering teams in the various competitions. (See the revised rules)  It was agreed that member clubs should aim to give the League Organiser a list of teams they wished to enter in the leagues for 2003-2004 by 31 July, and that lists of team members should be circulated to every club prior to the start of the season.

Other business. Adam Hawley reported on the Awards for All Application which would be submitted shortly, and which had been drawn up in consultation with Leisure Services staff at East Riding of Yorkshire Council. If successful, the grant would be administered by the Development group.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9.20 pm
